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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on January 9th, 2024 at 7:00 pm.   Jerry Johnson was not in attendance.  The minutes from the December meetings were reviewed and approved by a motion by Al Bergquist and seconded by Ed Clem.   The treasurer report was reviewed.   Jason Rosing asked the board to start thinking about upcoming budget numbers for 2024. Otherwise, the treasurer report looked good and was accepted with Wayne Jacobson making a motion and Ed Clem seconding it.   
The board has a request from Kyle Varberg about a survey off of Highway 15.  This is for two new tracts on the corner of co 15 and Halstad Lake Rd. The board reviewed and have no additions.  Heather Anderson will email Mr. Varberg and let him know.  

Jennifer Goerging was present to obtain a liquor license for TJ’s.  This liquor license was brought to vote with a unanimous approval.  Paperwork completed by the clerk and filed with the office.  
The Board of Equalization will be April 26th, 2024 at 11 am at the Lake Eunice Townhall.
The board reviewed the ARPA fund, which will need to be zeroed out by April, 2024.  The balance is 60,624.64 after this month’s disbursements.  
The Board has been asked to participate in the Becker County Hazard Mitigation Plan because the township is a key stakeholder related to the planning process.

Date:     Tuesday, February 20, 2024       Time:     1:00 p.m. – 2:30 p.m.    

The board spent a considerable amount of time going through the budget for 2024 and CTAS.  Jason Rosing will prepare the budget and bring to the February meeting.  The snow plow budget will need to be increased and also the addition of a fund to pay for the updates in township signage.  In addition, the board reviewed road priorities and that Pearl Lake Road will most likely be the next priority.  The board will have John Okeson tour all roads in the spring along with their tour.  Al Berquist did wonder why Lake Eunice always does tours in the spring and maybe they should think about doing one in the fall to see the difference in the roads.  The board did discuss the levy and that is has not been increased by the township residents in many years.  Township residents will determine this at the Annual Meeting but the board would consider this as the budget and needs continue to grow in the township.  
Heather Anderson will not be able to attend the February 2024 meeting.  The board has the option of rescheduling or Ann Hixson could be the deputy clerk for one night.  It was noted there will be liquor licenses in February to approve.  The meeting will be held as scheduled with Ann Hixson as the deputy clerk.  
The Board will not have their regular March 2024 meeting due to the elections on the first and second Tuesday in March 2024.      
Annual Election of Town Officers and Annual Township Meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 12th, 2024.


This meeting was adjourned at 8:26 pm by motion from Al Berquist and seconded by Ed Clem. 
_______________________________________________		_______________________
Heather Anderson, Township Clerk                                          Date                                                                    
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